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TEACHER APPRECIATION WEEK

This week was Teacher Appreciation Week.
We would like to send out the biggest

THANK YOU to our awesome teachers for
all they do! WE APPRECIATE YOU!!

Th

Academic & Student Well Being
Recovery Plan Surve

Dear Parents,

As we plan for the 21-22 school year, we are asking that you
give input on how your student’s academic progress and mental
health have been affected during COVID. Please complete the
survey online or on paper. A paper version is in today's
newsletter envelope. Thank you in advance!

Growth and Development
Education Friday, May 14th

Each year 5th and 6th grade students receive education from
our certified health nurse, LuNell Erickson. This year Mr.
Burlingame will be involved in this education as well. They
will go over, personal hygiene, growth and development and
HIV/AIDS. This class is scheduled for Friday, May 14th. If
you have a student in these grades and you do not want
them to receive the education, please complete the opt out
form that was sent out in last week’s 5th and 6th grade
newsletter envelopes. Please return the opt out form to the
office by May 13th. If you have any concerns you may come
in and preview all videos and materials presented.

Evaline Online Learning Platform
IXL Rave Reviews:

Evaline’s Top in IXL:
1. Brooklyn M.

2. Madison A.
3. ApolloW.
4. Brendan O.
5. Norah G.

This Year Students Have:
Answered 173,992 Questions
Mastered 3,715 Skills

05-07-2021

IMPORTANT DATES:

May:

Sun. 9: Mother’s Day

Fri. 14: 5th & 6th Grade Growth & Development Education
Mon. 31: Memorial Day-NO SCHOOL

4/20/21 - close of business or sunset on the day of interment,
WEEKLY LUNCH MENU
Mon: croissant roll lunch meat sandwich,
Tues: peanut butter & jelly sandwich,
Fri: tuna fish or cheese sandwich
Happy S
Mother’s Day!!

in honor and remembrance of former Vice President Walter Mondale.
Wed: tortilla wraps, Thurs: bagels,
21-22 Kindergarten and Choice Enroliment Forms

Kindergarten enrollment packets are now available for pick up in
the school office or they can be mailed to you if needed. Please
contact the school office if you would like an enroliment packet
mailed to you. Families who choiced their students into Evaline
in 20-21 will need to fill out the annual choice form again for the
21-22 school year. You may return enroliment and choice forms
by dropping them off at the school office, dropping them off in
our white drop box, or by mailing them to the school.

Please contact Mrs. Kirkpatrick by email at
ckirkpatrick@evalinesd.k12.wa.us or phone 360-785-3460 for
questions about 21-22 enrollment. Help us prepare for next year
by letting us know if you have moved or will be moving during
the summer and your student(s) will not be attending.

Likewise, if you know of
new students that have
moved into the Evaline
district, please let us
know or give them

Mrs. Kirkpatrick’s above
contact information.
Thank you!
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Booster Club Cookie Dough
Fundraiser:

Thank you to everyone who helped make
the cookie dough fundraiser a success.
We sold 450 tubs of cookie dough and raised $1,633.50 to
support the Booster Club. Cookie dough should arrive
between May 18th-21st. Watch for updates in next week’s
newsletter for delivery info. Thank you!

For questions regarding the fundraiser or to find out more about
joining the Booster Club, please contact the Booster Club through

their FaceBook page or email at evalineboosterclub@gmail.com




MRS. YOUNG

KINDERGARTEN AND 1ST GRADE
(360) 785-3460 - Voicemail Ext. 1002

Hello families,

The kindergarten got a great start on their long vowel ee. Next week we are primarily working on a with a sneaky e
and i with a sneaky e. We will talk about how the e is silent which is why it is sneaky. We will also be looking at figuring
what words match a picture based on having a sneaky e and not having the sneaky e. This would be like the word rat
and rate. In math, we will be working more on the touch points. These will continue to help the kindergarteners add
and subtract! They are already getting the hang of it!

First grade is working on the ay and ai still next week. They will be building their reading
stamina because they will have longer stories then they had all year. This will also help
with their memory on where to find the information they read. As for math, they are
working on deciding when to add and subtract in story problems as well as their number
sense while using touch math. They are doing so well with this method as well!

This week we had a great time doing our mother's day art project! It was super fun and
the kids had a great time choosing colors they think their moms would like!

Happy Mother's Day! Have a wonderful weekend

MRS. MITTGE
2ND GRADE
(360) 785-3460 - Voicemail Ext. 1006

Super Second Grade Weekly Update: 5/7/21

Second graders are working really hard on “third grade pacing.” Boy, have they lived up to the challenge!

We will be doing our end-of-the-year assessments the last week of May so it is super important that distance learners and
in-person learners are completing all of their assigned tasks, attending Zoom meetings, and attending school
Monday-Friday.

Probably the two most important things that families can do to help prepare their student for third grade at this point is 1.
Encourage them to READ, FOLLOW, and RESTATE DIRECTIONS and 2. Read aloud for 20-30 minutes every night. Let's keep
our momentum going for a few more weeks!

While we are working really hard, we are also trying to find time for science labs, art/STEAM projects, music, pe, and time
in the garden. This week, students used milk cartons, black paper, and sugar cubes to reinforce our understanding of
weathering. In class we were able to make the distinction between weathering, which wears rocks away, and erosion,
which carries the sediments away.

Next week students will be using paper towels, food coloring, water, and cups to follow a
procedure titled “Walking Water Rainbow” as an extension of our reading on the Cano
Christales River in Colombia, South America. It is a river that looks like a rainbow!

Thank you so much for the love and support you all have
for your children! I hope you all have a wonderful
Mother's Day weekend!




MRS. TURNQUIST
3RD GRADE
(360) 785-3460 - Voicemail Ext. 1003

Hello Families,

What a fun week we had! Between math and preparing for Mother's Day students had lots
of opportunities to get hands on this week.

In math students learned all about perimeter, they learned that the perimeter
is the distance around the outside of a shape. Students got practice finding
the perimeter of shapes when given the side lengths and when measuring the
sides on their own. As a class we took this opportunity to go into our school
garden for some learning. In the garden students worked together to measure
the perimeter of many things including the perimeter of the whole garden, the
planter beads, and the gate. We used both feet and inches to find the side
lengths and then added all the sides together to find the perimeter. The
perimeter of our garden is 164 feet or 1,986 inches! Next week we will use

our measurement to find the area.

While in the garden we also planted a few tomato plants and sunflower seeds that were getting too big for our
classroom windows. We are excited to see how they continue growing and eventually produce fruit.




MRS. DUREN
4TH GRADE
(360) 785-3460 - Voicemail Ext. 1004

Happy May Fabulous Fourth Graders!

This week we have been excited to watch our flower seed sprout and grow, and learn more about the earth and its many layers in
Science. In Math we are adding to our skills in fractions - and starting to have fun working with fractions as we are more
successful with them. In ELA this week we have combined research about the Lewis and Clark Expedition from Social Studies
with our writing focus of learning about and writing historical fiction to create great stories with a historical backdrop. We have
discussed the trait of Empathy in SEL this week as well as the importance of always being kind and inclusive with our peers, and
with people in the world around us, regardless of the similarities or differences that they present. In Art, our focus has been on the
women in our lives that have been positive influences for us, and each student has worked on multiple days to make a special gift
for that person for Mother's Day. With all this focused learning, it has been important for our fabulous fourth graders to also have
the opportunity to give their brains a break, have time to socialize and play, as well as to exercise (PE) and learn outside,
especially with the awesome weather we've had lately. Therefore, we have been spending a bit more time outside which has
been fantastic.

We have been putting more attention on our handwriting this
spring, both printing as well as in cursive, something our
fabulous fourth graders requested to learn! We are encouraging
students to take the time to make their handwriting more
legible, so that their wonderful thoughts that they are putting
down on paper will be understood by those they choose to
share them with. We would like to give special thanks to
Amelia Daugherty and Gabriel Wachter for their exceptional
effort regarding their handwriting. As they have taken the

time to practice and be careful, their skills have grown in

this area, with their printing and cursive becoming more lovely
to look at, making it so much easier to read the thoughts they
each share with us in their writing assignments. Good job
Amelia and Gabriel!

Have a great weekend! Keep enjoying the good weather when you can, doing fun and active things outside! I'll be working on my
flower beds hopefully, while watching my birds at the many bird feeders that | have around the outside of my home.

Mrs. Duren




MR. BURLINGAME
5TH AND 6TH GRADE
(360) 785-3460 - Voicemail Ext. 1001

Hello Parents and Students,

This week we have finished up our ELA units and written biographical essays on renaissance figures in 5th
grades and persuasive essays on rules to live by in 6th grade. The essays turned out great and we learned a lot of
good information about Michelangelo and Leonardo da Vinci. Each 6th graders chose to write about healthy living and
ways to make yourself healthier. Great job everybody! We have now moved on to a combination of Social Studies
and ELA in 5th grade and 6th graders have begun work on their graduation speeches.

Speaking of graduation speeches, we are actively planning our graduation ceremony for 6th grade.
Unfortunately, covid rules still apply and so graduation will be modified again this year. | will be sending out more
details to you directly soon so please be on the lookout for that info. We do need confirmation of what middle school
your 6th grader will be attending next year. We will be contacting schools for enrollment and planning visits for those
schools that are still doing them.

Have a great weekend,
Mr. B




